C.72

Contra
To: Board of Supervisors Costa
From: Deborah R. Cooper, Clerk-Recorder Cou nty

Date: November 29, 2022

Subject: Contract with Pacific Records Storage

RECOMMENDATION(S):

APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Clerk-Recorder, or designee, to execute a contract
including modified indemnification with Pacific Records Storage in an amount not to exceed
$90,000 to provide climate-controlled storage of microfilm records.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The total cost will not exceed $90,000, and is associated with the Clerk-Recorder's
dedicated micrographics and modernization fund. The agreement would have no impact to
general fund monies.

BACKGROUND:

The Clerk-Recorder Division first selected Pacific Records Storage in 2018, as they were
the least expensive, and most secure climate controlled storage option to accommodate the
department's thirteen 2500 1bs. fireproof safes for storage of microfilm records. Pacific
Records Storage stored department records in state of the art facilities, utilizes online
inventory systems, and provides responsive customer service. The department selected
Pacific Records Storage as the best available option for these services through their
established track record. Their pricing schedule remains unchanged since the original 2018
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agreement.

The contract has been approved as to legal form. It differs from the County's standard form
in that it limits the contractor's liability to capped rates for losses that result from contractor's
negligence and does not require the contractor to provide legal defense for the County.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:

Should the Board not authorize the recommended action , the Department would need to
attempt to identify another local and trustworthy provider for climate controlled storage.
Costs and liability associated with relocating stored microfilm to a new vendor could be
expensive. There would also be the potential for higher rates charged for services, and/or
lower quality of services rendered.




